 Director’s Report

November 24, 2020
This is a summary of activities since the last Board of Trustee Zoom meeting on 10/27/2020. 
Advisory/PSRO committee
These committees meet again on Thursday, December 10, 2020.
For the PSRO committee, the chair of this committee, Brandon Fay from TRI EMS has moved on and will no longer be part of the group. The seat was filled by a paramedic from TRI EMS, Karyn Balenger. Tim Niggemeyer was elected chair of this committee. A kudos will be given to Argyle rescue for doing a great job on a tractor roll-over accident. 

Education
The Hybrid IC Course has a total of four students with all students being out-of-county. They had their second presentation on Wednesday, November 18, 2020. Every student did a great job with the topics they chose to present.
We are preparing an All Level Refresher to be rolled out sometime this winter. The majority of this course will be online with a two day in class practical. 

I met with Christine Kuhl on Monday, October 26, 2020 via Zoom to give an update on the Community Integrated Paramedic class. The students are on schedule and are expected to complete the clinical portion of this class on November 13, 2020. The CIP protocols that Dr. Starbird felt was appropriate for our area have been sent over to Kuhl, so she is aware of which ones our county is interested in adopting. Kuhl advised that the CIP protocols are going to the EMSCC committee next month and she expects them to become approved state protocols at that time. Once this process is complete, they will be then be ready to be presented to the Board of Directors for approval. 
General
In response to the Covid 19 pandemic, I continue to be proactive in supplying our prehospital care providers PPE. I still have PPE from the Region 3 Healthcare Coalition and continue to assign this out as requests come in. 

I continue to attend the phone conference with the Sanilac County Emergency Management team.
A Board Meeting tab has been added to our website. I will be sure this is kept updated monthly.

The meeting with the local pharmacists took place via Zoom on Tuesday, November 10, 2020. We went over our current forms along with our various drug box contents. Many adjustments were made, and the changes that were made were sent out that same day. During the meeting, Scott Rayl from DCH requested another Zoom meeting for December 1, 2020. He has some questions about a few of our current protocols. I will update the board of directors about the topics covered during this next meeting at our December board meeting.
Stay safe and healthy.
Respectfully submitted by,

Lea Lentz, Executive Director

Sanilac Medical Services, Inc.
